 Report of the Board of Directors
Parents'  Meeting on 18 September 2024

Tak for ordet.

First of all, I would like to thank the members of the Board for our cooperation since the last time. 

I would particularly like to thank the members of the board who are not running again for the election we are making shortly, for the efforts they have made for the school.

I would also like to thank the school's management and staff for the good cooperation. And finally, I would like to thank the Støtteforeningen and students and parents for their commitment to our school and not least those who support the school by being elected as class representatives. 

As always, it is clear that a school like this works best when there are many people who support the school and its activities.

I will make a rather brief report this time. The board has held a single meeting since the last parents' meeting, where we dealt with the school's financial situation, which is quite strained, but where we are constantly working to keep a reasonable balance between income and expenses. In this connection, we are currently in the process of recruiting a new financial manager for the school. I am sure that Thomas will also say something about the development in the number of students, which looks quite positive here in the new school year.

The board has also continued to work on developing our strategy towards the new school, and this work will also continue in the autumn, including with the development of the core story about the school, which can be used as a means of communication in the future.

As I also mentioned at the last parents' meeting, the Board also adopted a proposal for changes to the school's statutes in June, partly to create the formal basis for the new private daycare centre, partly to modernise the election system for the Board and open up for more external competence for the work of the Board. These proposals were adopted in a referendum before the summer recess and have now entered into force. 




Finally, I would like to say regarding the new school that there seems to be continued good progress in the construction work, and the expectation is therefore still that we will be able to move into the new school at the turn of the year 2025-26. It will be a big change, and we will spend time preparing this transition as well as possible.

With these words, I will conclude the Board's brief report to this meeting. Thank you for the floor.
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